
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

Title:   Fiscal Year 22-23 Budget – Preliminary Revenue Projections.  

 

Meeting Date: March 16, 2022 

 

Prepared by: Rob Patterson – Administrative Services / Finance Director 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 

Staff is requesting Town Council comment and direction on proposed revenue projections that will 

assist staff in preparing the preliminary FY22-23 budget to be presented on April 27th for Town 

Council consideration. 

 

BACKGROUND: 
The methodology and background used for each revenue forecast is consistent with prior years.   

Preparing these initial revenue estimates provides a base line for providing current service levels 

with specific areas identified for additional investment. The development of a robust capital 

improvement program (CIP) along with current and future planned investment in housing 

programs requires a very measured process in setting revenue estimates for the Town’s operating 

budget. We remain conservative in our estimates to prevent over reliance on high revenues for 

operations, while allowing for greater flexibility in executing on the CIP and other priority 

investments. These revenue estimates are completed with the best available information to date. 

Staff will receive updates to information for revenue projections and make adjustments through 

the budget cycle. Staff is working on the expense side of the budget as we prepare a preliminary 

budget for discussion on April 27th. 

 

ANALYSIS: 
In preparing for the FY22-23 budget, several key revenue projections are made to set the stage for 

the expenditure side of the budget. The primary focus is on the General Fund, which supports the 

majority of the Town’s operations. The following highlights our projection of revenues for the 

preliminary budget work. These projections are subject to change as more information is obtained 

through the budget process. The following discussion uses the adopted FY21-22 Budget as a point 

of comparison as well as trends over the past several years. The preliminary base operating revenue 

for FY22-23 is $27,341,480 which represents a 9.9% increase from prior year adopted budget 

($24,874,749).  This increase is consistent with natural growth of the organization as we have 

enhanced our core services to meet the needs of our community.   

 

 

TOT 

The base Transient Occupancy Tax (TOT) is recommended at $16.0 million this year, which is 

$1,500,000 or 10.3% higher than last year and represents 58.5% of the General Fund budgeted 

revenue for FY22-23. We believe this base TOT is sustainable based on summer / winter 

diversification and TBID marketing efforts. Staff does believe this revenue item will exceed the 
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budget within the next year allowing for the implementation of the CIP and other priority 

investments to support the community (e.g. housing and childcare). However, locking in a higher 

budget would increase our vulnerability to fluctuating visitation. This approach also allows us to 

allocate revenue in excess of the operating budget to special projects and one time spending that 

will further critical community programs. The Town is unique in that we depend so heavily on 

visitation and this revenue stream, but we are also unique in the fact we have generated additional 

financial capital to further our projects. This fact is also unique for local government.  

 

The lodging community has enjoyed a strong demand for visitation and has appropriately adjusted 

the average daily rental rate on most units. This adjustment has increased the overall revenue for 

both the operators and Town while still meeting the current visitor demand. Staff does anticipate 

this practice will continue provided the economy continues to support leisure travel. The current 

global issues may have an impact on our visitation as the cost of fuel continues to rise and 

uncertainty of potential escalation of current conflicts, weigh on consumers.  We do anticipate an 

increase in foreign travel that was significantly reduced during the pandemic which should help 

the region with additional visitors.    

 

For comparison purposes, TOT enforcement related revenues from assessments, penalties or 

interest are not included int the base TOT revenue analysis. The analysis provides a comparison 

of Non-Winter months (May – November) and Winter-Months (December – April). The two 

seasons are used to demonstrate both steady increase in Non-Winter month revenue and more 

potential volatility in the Winter months. The average for the past 8, 6, & 4 years is provided. 
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Staff is requesting Council discussion and confirmation on the TOT revenue recommended for the 

initial preparation of the operating budget. 

 

 

Property Tax 

All Combined Property Tax revenue streams represent approximately 17.0% of the General Fund 

revenue or $4,650,000. This projected revenue is 10.3% higher than prior year adopted budget 

with the most of this increase coming from secured property tax and property tax-in lieu VLF. 

While this increase looks like a lot when compared to prior year budget, the increase is just 1.7% 

higher than last year actual revenue. ($4,572,245). These estimates will be reviewed in the coming 

weeks as we anticipate receiving more detailed projections from Mono County. This initial 

projection assumes approximately 2% increase over last year. Base property tax rates are poised 

to increase by 2% as provided for under Prop 13, plus growth from new development and changes 

related to property sales. Staff also used trends in individual property tax line items to determine 

the distribution and those items listed above have seen the most increase in the last two years. 

Below you will find a historical representation of property tax. 
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Sales Tax 

Sales Tax represents 9.9% of the General Fund or $2,700,000 for FY22-23. This amount is a 3.8% 

higher than prior year adopted budget. (2,600,000) The Town did see an impact to Sales Tax in 

prior years as visitation was reduced during the pandemic. The amounts recommended for FY22-

23 represent a return to pre-pandemic expectation on visitation. In April 2019, AB147 was signed 

into law requiring every retailer engaged in business in the state to collect the tax from the 

purchaser, file a return, and remit the tax to the State. This bill also identified “Marketplace 

facilitator” as one who contracts with marketplace sellers to facilitate the sale of products (a.k.a 

Online Sales). This required online sales platforms to collect and remit taxes. The return of normal 

visitation coupled with collection of online sales tax should result in a strong year for this revenue 

stream. Below you will find a historical representation of sales tax.  

 

 
 

 

Franchise Fees 

Franchise Fees revenue estimate of $900,000 represents 3.3% of the General Fund revenue budget 

for FY22-23. The Town receives franchise fees for Solid Waste, Electricity, Gas and Cable. The 

budgeted revenue is 10.8% higher than prior year adopted budget. In the prior year, the Town 

completed a new Solid Waste franchise agreement with Waste Connections, Inc. (DBA Mammoth 

Disposal) included a 2% increase in the franchise fee. The Town has also seen an increase in solid 

waste collections. Staff has forecast a 25% increase in the solid waste franchise fees, a 9.5% 
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increase in electricity franchise fees, flat or no increase for Gas franchise fees and a 2.2% increase 

for cable franchise fees. Combined these expectations make up the increase of $88,000 represented 

in the number forecast for this revenue stream. Below you will find a historical representation of 

combined franchise fees. 

 

 
 

 

Other Revenues 

Other Revenues represent 10.4% of the General Fund revenue and includes a variety of fees and 

charges for service, interest, grants, etc. Some of the larger elements include the annual COPs grant 

($100,000) and tobacco grant (103,800); business license ($326,000); building permit fees 

($760,000); planning and zoning applications ($120,000); TBID Administrative fee ($100,000); 

and facility rentals; ($165,000); transit fee ($125,000). The category incorporates planning fees; 

other development related fees; charges for programs; licenses and permits; interest, and 

miscellaneous administrative fees. The projected revenue is approximately $2,841,480.  
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Other Funds 

 

The Town has other funds that will be incorporated into the preliminary budget such as 

Gas Tax, Airport, Vehicle maintenance and replacement, Measures R & U, and a number 

of smaller funds, such as the various assessment districts. Finalizing both revenues and 

expenses for several of these funds is tied to the General Fund. Using the direction provided 

on the above revenues will assist staff in proceeding with the next step in the budget cycle.  

 

CONCLUSION 

 

Your Town leadership team and finance staff have put in a number of hours in preparing 

for the budget cycle. They are committed to working within the Towns’ financial limits 

and the policy direction provided by Town Council as we provide services to our 

community. Council discussion and recommendation on the key revenue components of 

the FY22-23 budget are a critical first step in the development of our budget. As the budget 

cycle progresses, staff will provide additional budget details, comparisons and other 

relevant information that serves to inform the overall budget development.  

 


